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THE BENT NICKEL

By George Elmer Cobb
A vivid scream rang out upon the

still afternoon air,justas Ross Ev-
ans turned from a side street into
a blind thoroughfare which lost it-

self among the rock heaps of the
canal. His was a quick eye, and
within the space of a second its
glance took in ddetails of excitement
and peril that thrilled him.

What he saw was a young girl
dashing frantically down the middle
of the road, a square distant. In ad-
vance of her, coming full bent at
top speed was an automobile, and
clinging to its seat was a golden-hair- ed

little child of about seven
years. Her face was devoid of color,
her lips parted in horror, her eyes dis-

tended. Young as she was, the lit-

tle one seemed to fully realize her
frightful peril. In a flash Ross fan-
cied he comprehended the merits of
the situation. The child had probab-
ly accidentally started up the ma-
chine while alone in its charge, was
ignorant as to handling the mech-
anism and was powerless to stayMts
mad flight.

"Save her! Save her!" shrieked the
young lady in wild pursuit of the run-
away machine. Even at the distance
Ross was away from her the agon-
ized accents rang out clearly.

Ross Evans, once high jump cham-
pion of a noted athletic organization,
nerved himself mightily at the in-

spiration of old-ti- campus ardor
and the call of humanity. Death and
destruction hovered. The fated ma-
chine was headed for an end of its
career less than thirty second ahead.
There was one way only to hope to
stay its course, a way full of danger!
and sacrifice. He took it

Calculating to the closeness of a
single watch tick, he braced for a
run. Magnificently, as though it were
a test spring for a field prize, he rose
to meet the coming monster of speed.

Ross just cleared the edge of the

machine. He landed in the seat, one
arm striking the brass casing of the
wind shield and numbing it." Then,
quick as light he shot the reverse
button, with a shuddering glance at
the yawning pit, now not twenty
feet away, and the gasping words:

"Just in time!"
It was truly so, yet with superb"

coolness of nerve he swung the ma-
chine back, fronting the advancing
girl, spoke a reassuring word to. the
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Coming at Top Speed Was an Auto-
mobile

now huddled and sobbing child,
sprang to the ground and awaited
the approach of the young lady.

She came toward him pale, totter-
ing, on the verge of swooning, an ad-
vancing yision of grace and beauty.
His eyes feasted upon 'all her girlish
daintiness of dress and innocence of
face, the pitiful appeal of frightened
eyes and quivering lips) . Then, as
she swayed in utter collapse, Ross
glided swiftly to her side and caught
her pliable form in his strong arms,

She was helpless, held shelterng
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